
Information from NFHS and PIAA regarding the illegal Assassin move that was distributed by NFHS and 

PIAA on 11/19/2019 

Quote from Jack Young, PIAA State interpreter, after I sent him questions regarding this move called the 

Assassin. 

Bob,  

“I don’t think this move should ever get to the end point.  Attention has been brought to this because it 

has several elements that ranges between unnecessary roughness, potentially dangerous to illegal 

hold/maneuver.  We’re not going to allow the knee in the back to be used and the end result is the same 

as a front headlock with a back trip from the standing position.  When we can, we are to stop potentially 

dangerous maneuvers before they become illegal.” 

 

Jack Young State Interpreter 

 

Below are two video clips that you can watch that is involves teaching the assassin move when the 

wrestle is flat on their stomach. This is a variation from the flyer that was originally sent. 

 

https://m.facebook.com/FloWrestling/videos/1757947827592378/ 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BCXEjyyKIiE 

 

Chapter interpreters:  Please send this to all your referees and review at next chapter meeting.  Also 

share with the coaches in your league that your chapter serves. 

 

 

 

 

Bob Derr 

District 3 interpreter 

 

 


